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1 July 2018

Dear Reader

RE:  The Anti-Money Laundering and Countering Financing of Terrorism Act 2009 (the “AML/CFT law”)

There has been a significant law change which applies to all lawyers in New Zealand from 1 July 2018.

The AML/CFT law already applies to banks and financial service providers.  Changes to the AML/CFT law means that lawyers must comply before providing certain types of services to clients, these services are defined as “captured activities”.  

The requirements under the AML/CFT law will delay the ability of lawyers to provide immediate advice and will also add to the cost of undertaking captured activities (most commonly the buying or selling of property or businesses).

The AML/CFT law requires that lawyers help combat money laundering and the financing of terrorists in conjunction with law enforcement and governmental authorities both locally and internationally.  This includes putting in place an extensive compliance programme, submitting an annual report to Internal Affairs and having a two yearly external audit.  The AML/CFT law has been extended to lawyers because the services law firms offer are considered by the powers that be to be attractive to those involved in criminal activities.  

I personally believe these risks are significantly overstated especially where a reputable lawyer is acting and funds are provided via a registered New Zealand bank from New Zealand based clients who have already gone through the vetting process.  

Lawyers already had reporting obligations about suspicious activity and cash payments (over $10K) prior to the AML/CFT law applying to lawyers.  I have never been aware of any large amounts of cash being paid to any firm I have worked for or have had any involvement with. 

Lawyers will need in all cases to first inquire about the nature and purpose of the proposed work from a potential client.  This is to establish if the work is a captured activity.  

Lawyers must in particular assess the risks they may face and take steps to identify and report potentially suspicious activity.  To make an assessment lawyers must obtain and verify information from all clients even if the firm has previously acted for that client.  This is what the AML/CFT law calls “customer due diligence”.  

Lawyers must also take reasonable steps to make sure that the information they receive is correct, and so my firm will need to ask for documents (including photographic identification) for verification purposes.  This information, at a minimum for individuals, includes the client’s full name, date of birth, 
and address.  To confirm these details, documents such as a passport, driver’s licence or birth certificate plus documents which show the residential address (such as a current bank statement or utility account) will also be needed.

If lawyers are instructed by or about a company or a trust, then more detailed information is typically required including information about people associated with the company or the trust (such as directors, shareholders, trustees and beneficiaries).  “Enhanced due diligence” is required by the AML/CFT law for all trusts.  My firm may also need to ask for further information such as details from a third party such as an accountant to confirm the source of funds for a transaction or the general source of the entity’s wealth.  

If my firm is not able to obtain the required information and verify it, the AML/CFT law means that I cannot act.  There are some very limited exceptions to this.
We will let you know what information we need and what documents are also to be provided if you are happy to proceed and after you have an estimate for the costs involved.

Thank you in advance for your patience around these changes and you have my assurance that these requirements are not a reflection on you as a valued existing or potential client of Sandringham Law.  


  With kind regards

SANDRINGHAM LAW
Per.

     Mark Robinson

Principal

mark@sandringhamlaw.co.nz
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